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1. Instructors who teach only CPR for certification do not have to be registered nurses 
and will not receive an instructor code.  Put the individual’s or company’s name on 
the master schedule and check only the CPR box. 

 
2. RNs who take a Train the Trainer course can apply independently to have an 

instructor code issued.  RNs who are teaching based on education and Alzheimer’s 
CEUs will not be issued an instructor code independent of a BNATP or ANATP.  
Once an instructor code is issued, regardless of which method, the instructor can 
teach in any program or independently evaluate skills.  The reason for this is that 
too many RNs want the instructor credentials to pad a resume even though they 
don’t have an immediate desire to teach CNAs.   

 
3. All temporary waivers for clinicals, labs, etc. expire on May 31, 2021.  Beginning 

June 1st, all BNATPs/ANATPs must provide 40 hours of face to face clinicals.  
Online theory hours are only allowed for programs approved as a hybrid. 

 
4. No student can be admitted to a BNATP or ANATP without a valid social 

security number.   There are no exceptions to this and no waivers! This includes 
high school students.  Entries must be made in the HCWR for all students and this 
entry requires a social security number.  Without an SSN, the student cannot take 
the certification exam because the INACE system requires one also.   

 
 

As always, do not hesitate to call or email with questions. 
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